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Michael J. Bean, longtime head of Environmental Defense Fund’s wildlife program and
author of the classic treatise The Evolution of National Wildlife Law, has been named
counselor to Tom Strickland, Assistant Secretary of Interior for Fish, Wildlife, and Parks.
Bean will provide advice on endangered species and other wildlife policy issues.

This appointment is very good news. Strickland doesn’t have a lot of experience in the ESA
trenches. Bean more than makes up for that. He’s been involved essentially from the law’s
inception in trying to make it work. In particular, Bean was instrumental in the development
of Safe Harbor Agreements, which encourage landowners to help endangered species
recover by limiting the regulatory risks of doing so. Bean’s advice will help Interior get the
most out of the ESA without unnecessarily alienating landowners or the regulated
community.

http://www.amazon.com/Evolution-National-Wildlife-Law-Environmental/dp/0275959899
http://www.doi.gov/news/09_News_Releases/061109b.html
http://www.fws.gov/endangered/factsheets/harborqa.pdf

